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A Letter from Our CEO:
Betsey Andrews Parker, MPH

Dear Friends, 

At Community Action Partnership of Strafford
County, we know that a strong community is built
by fostering strong partnerships. The work that we
do is not possible without the support of generous
donors, local businesses, and the vibrant
municipalities that we serve. CAPSC is committed to
addressing the causes and conditions of poverty—
not just its symptoms. 

In a year plagued with a detrimental local housing
crisis, CAPSC embraced the New Hampshire
Emergency Rental Assistance Program (NHERAP)
and was able to provide more than 4,000 people
with rental and utility assistance for a total of over
$11 million.

With help from the entire Tri-City community,
CAPSC mobilized to assist dozens of unsheltered
individuals after a large homeless encampment in
the area was cleared in November 2021. With
strong support from the community, the Warming
Center of Strafford County was able to open every
night during the winter of 2021-2022 and served
340 unique clients for 5,848 bed nights. We cannot
thank our staff, volunteers, and donors enough for
your dedication to bettering our community and
fighting for the safety of others.

Our Bradley Commons office has dramatically improved
access to services for clients. This is a “one-stop-shop”
that reduces the burden on clients who may have
limited transportation or ability to take time off work
and expedites the application process. Clients can now
access our food pantry, fuel and electric assistance,
Head Start, and more all in one place. Building and
maintaining this Center would not have been possible
without your generous donations through our Open
Doors Campaign. Thanks to you, we exceeded our goal
for the campaign! 

CAPSC held multiple COVID-19 vaccine clinics for the
entire community and was able to provide initial
vaccination and the COVID-19 booster vaccine to over
2,000 individuals.  

Thanks to you, we are better able to serve our
community. I invite you to get to know CAPSC better by
volunteering your time, making a donation, or simply
reaching out to learn more about the programs we
offer. CAPSC plays a pivotal role in our community, and
we greatly value your partnership. Together, we are
making life better for thousands of individuals and
families in Strafford County.

Betsey Andrews Parker 
Chief Executive Officer

Kathleen Crompton
Chief Program Officer

Melissa Spil
Chief Advancement Officer

Daniel Kern
Chief Financial Officer

Karen Gellatly 
Chief Human Resources Officer

 "The team at CAPSC is one of the
first calls when our cities or towns in
the county have an issue that they
need help with. They are a trusted
leader in our community .”  

- Alan Brown, Board Chair

Bob Arnold
Director of Housing Development 
and Revitalization

Tanisha Johnson 
Director of Child and Family Services 

Daniel Clark
Director of Housing 
and Homeless Services 

Jamie Swan 
Director of Strategic Initiatives

Alan Brown, Chair
Kristen Collins, Vice Chair
Terry Jarvis, Treasurer
Jean Miccolo, Secretary 
Tori Bird
Cindy Brown
Don Chick
Nicki Gearwar
Alison Dorow
Petros Lazos
Mark Brave

Hope Morrow Flynn
Kathleen Sarles 
Maureen Staples
Jason Thomas
Leah Crouser
Thomas F. Levasseur
Alli Morris
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Community Action Partnership of Strafford County

CAPSC is the sole provider in Strafford County that offers a full suite of programs and services designed to have a measurable
impact on the health and welfare of at-risk children, seniors, and those experiencing low-incomes. CAPSC offers over 60 coordinated

programs that serve the whole person or family and include nutrition, housing, fuel and electric assistance, rental and utility
assistance, weatherization, parent and child education, childcare, family support services, and transportation. All of which are

locally defined, planned, and managed in partnership with community agencies. 

CAPSC by the Numbers 
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Liberty Mutual focuses their philanthropy on advancing
access for people with disabilities, empowering
individuals experiencing homelessness, and expanding
educational opportunities for underserved students.
We at CAPSC are thankful for Liberty Mutual’s
continued support and partnership! 

Community Action Partnership of Strafford County

Kennebunk Savings Bank has kept the same Community
Promise for the past 25 years. They pledge to give 10% of
their annual earnings to local nonprofits.  We are
delighted to continue a strong partnership with
Kennebunk Savings Bank rooted in community and
volunteerism. 

Thank you to our Corporate Sponsors

D.F. Richard Energy has been a valued community partner
and champion for CAPSC’s mission and programs for years.
Founder, Daniel F. Richard’s core business principle that he
passed along to his children was “when you keep your
focus on the customer and community, you both will
thrive.” CAPSC is thankful for the continued sense of
community and support D.F Richard Energy has fostered!

A-D Archambault Plumbing & Heating, Inc. opened its
doors in 1990 and has been serving the Tri-City area’s
plumbing, heating, and air conditioning needs for over 30
years. They are a family-owned and operated company
and are committed to the community, their customers,
and employees. CAPSC thanks A-D Archambault
Plumbing & Heating for their continued support and
partnership!

The Year in Review
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Lack of secure, affordable housing has been one of the largest barriers for
members of our community and has caused a major increase in the
number of people experiencing homelessness or on the verge of
becoming homeless. CAPSC offers a broad spectrum of housing and
homeless services to ensure that individuals and families in our region can
access and maintain a safe place to sleep at night.

Over the past five years, New Hampshire’s median gross rent for a 2-
bedroom unit has increased by 24%. This figure is even higher for
Strafford County. Since 2016, Strafford County has experienced a 29%
increase in median gross rents for a 2-bedroom unit. One factor that
is driving up rents are vacancy rates. The vacancy rate for all apartment
units in Strafford County is currently 0.9%. The nationwide rental vacancy
rate is 6.8%, further demonstrating the extremely tight rental market that
Strafford County and New Hampshire are currently experiencing.

High demand for apartments coupled with low vacancy rates, limited
supply, and rising rents make it incredibly difficult for individuals and
families with unstable incomes, low credit scores, housing vouchers, or
past evictions to obtain and maintain stable housing. The income level
needed for a Strafford County household to afford rent for a 2-bedroom
apartment is $55,800, which is above the average renter household
income of $47,379. This means that rents in Strafford County are not
affordable for many of our neighbors, family, and friends. Only 14% of all
of Strafford County’s rental units are considered affordable, leaving
families with financial constraints even fewer rental options in a very tight
rental market.

In order to combat the lack of affordable housing options and keep people
housed, CAPSC provides an array of housing and homeless programs.
CAPSC has been providing homeless outreach and prevention programs
for over a decade, but the services have become more necessary than
ever before in the current housing market. 

Community Action Partnership of Strafford County

Strafford County's Housing Crisis 
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All data sourced from NHHFA Article: https://www.nhhfa.org/wp-
content/uploads/2021/07/NH-Housing-Rental-Survey-Report-2021.pdf

https://www.nhhfa.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/07/NH-Housing-Rental-Survey-Report-2021.pdf


Community Action Partnership of Strafford County

CAPSC is currently administering several programs that provide rental and utility assistance to individuals 
and families who are behind on their payments. Through New Hampshire’s Emergency Rental Assistance 
Program, CAPSC assisted over 4,000 households with rent and utility payments for a total of over
$11 million in 2021.This program has allowed thousands of families on the brink of homelessness to stay 
housed. In addition, CAPSC operates a rapid re-housing program, which helps families most in need in our 
community to secure housing.

CAPSC helps enrolled families with their housing search, budgeting, and case management with the goal of 
helping families with financial assistance while they make a plan to sustain housing costs on their own after 
the assistance has ended.

CAPSC also provides homeless outreach programming through street outreach and our Drop-In 
Center. Through our street outreach efforts, CAPSC staff go out and meet people where they are and 
provide basic needs and make referrals to housing and other community providers based on each 
individual’s needs and goals.

Individuals continue to receive services
through our homeless outreach programming
until they move into housing. At that point,
they move along the spectrum at CAPSC to
the programs and services that help
individuals remain in stable housing and
prevent re-entries into homelessness. In
2021,11.4% of individuals experiencing
chronic homelessness transitioned into
permanent housing. 
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CAPSC opened our Drop-In Center in 2021. 
Located at our headquarters in Dover, it 
provides a safe, welcoming place for 
unhoused individuals to connect to 
supportive services such as obtaining 
important documents like a birth certificate, 
applying for jobs and housing, signing up for 
benefits, accessing referrals to other 
community resources, working with CAPSC 
case managers to receive care coordination, 
or enjoying a hot meal or snack. In 2021, 
the Drop-In Center served over 160 
unique individuals. 

"The unsheltered and housing insecure population has become
accustomed to having a blind eye turned toward them. Not in the Drop-In

Center. Everyone who enters our space each day is greeted with a smile
and the simple validation that we are happy they have stopped by."

- Zach Marx,
University of New Hampshire, Social Work Intern

Members of CAPSC Drop-In Center Staff



Danielle and Will were effectively homeless from August of 2020 until
November of 2021. The couple met and fell instantly in love with one
another at the start of 2020, but never could have imagined the trials
and tribulations that they would face in the two years to come.  

 “I didn’t know love until I met Will. He has stuck by me through the
absolute darkest times of my life,” Danielle says.   

Will laughs easily and wraps his arm around Danielle. “We could be
homeless together, at rock bottom together, in a mansion together, as
long as we’re together. I’m gonna stick with you through it.”  

With nowhere else to go, Danielle and Will lived with a friend for a few
months and then resorted to living in their Jeep.  

“We packed up and stayed in the Jeep for about a month and a half before
we found out about any homeless shelter. It was freezing cold, and we
felt like we had hit our rock bottom, but it wasn’t even rock bottom.”  

Eventually the couple began to stay at the Garrison Hotel, which was
used as a temporary low-barrier emergency shelter for the Tri-City area
due to the COVID-19 pandemic. This was operated by CAPSC during the
winter of 2020-2021. While the Garrison provided a roof over the couple’s
head, it was not ideal. Danielle recalls the depression she felt during this
time.

However, the time that Will and Danielle spent at the Garrison Hotel
connected them to CAPSC’s Housing Navigation Program, which
eventually helped to “change their whole lives,” in Danielle’s words. 

Community Action Partnership of Strafford County

Will and Danielle

In April 2021, after months of odd jobs and unemployment, Danielle and Will ended up at Complete Labor and Staffing in
Dover. They worked seven days a week for months to save money. During the months while the couple worked for
Complete Labor and Staffing, Danielle and Will no longer stayed in their car or at the Garrison Shelter. With assistance
from CAPSC, they were able to stay at a local hotel.  

“We were at our absolute rock bottom and didn’t think
anyone else would be there to help us.” 

While living at the hotel and working for a different temporary job agency, Danielle
and Will received the call that would change the rest of their lives. CAPSC’s
Housing Navigator, Lauren Phillips, was able to find the young couple an
apartment in Somersworth, which came with heat, hot water, cable, and
electricity. 

Through New Hampshire’s Emergency Rental Assistance Program
(administered by CAPSC), all costs for the apartment would be covered
beginning in November 2021. 

Lauren Phillips, CAPSC Housing Navigator 
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"Our  names  are  on  a
mai lbox !  I  never  thought

that  would  happen aga in ! "

The couple laughs easily with one another and Will points to a couple of beach chairs tucked in the corner of the living
room. “We had those,” he says. “At least we could kick back and pretend we were at the beach!” 

The couple now works in hospitality throughout the Seacoast. “We love the hospitality thing! . . . We have the same
schedule, which is really nice, and now we have a place to come home to that actually feels like home,” Danielle
shares. 

CAPSC’s goal through our housing and homeless programs is to provide help securing housing, financial assistance, and
case management, so that each individual and family can maintain success on their own. Danielle and Will are on their
way to achieving this goal. 

Community Action Partnership of Strafford County

“When she told us, I remember looking at Will and we
both burst into tears,” Danielle says. “I can’t talk about
Lauren without crying. . . . She went above what was
necessary to help us. When no one else wanted to,
she did." 

"When we moved in, it was fate. My uncle had lived in the
exact same apartment years ago,” Danielle shares. “We
couldn’t have done any of this without CAPSC. For eight
months, we were in that hotel room. We didn’t socialize,
we got up, we worked, we were exhausted. To be in our
own place is amazing.” 

“I can’t imagine now, sleeping in the vehicle," Danielle
smiles. “The whole community really helped us a lot too.
We posted on Facebook that we had nothing. And when I
say nothing, I mean nothing.” 

"I feel like once this time is over, where CAPSC
is helping us, we won’t even need help
anymore,” Will says. “We feel like we will be
back to a comfortable place, able to pay our
own bills, and not worry anymore. We would
have never gotten to this place without
CAPSC.” 

Walking out of the front door, Danielle turns
to show off her favorite part of their new
home. “Our names are on a mailbox! I never
thought that would happen again! We feel so
lucky. You forget what it feels like to be
proud of yourself until it happens again.” 

"When we were  ready to  g ive  up,
Lauren d idn ’ t  le t  us .  When we

didn ’ t  know how to  move
forward,  she got  us  there . ”  
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Kenneth Holmes
Kenneth McCann
Kerry Norton
Kevin and Debra Dube
Kevin and Hope Flynn
Kevin O'Brien
Kim F. Taylor
Knights of Columbus
Koza Edward
Kristen and Brian Collins
Representative Kurt Wuelper and 
 Bethene Wuelper
Kylen Wiggin
Lachapelle & Higgins Insurance
Langford Pratt-Otto
Lauraine E. York
Lauren Katz
Laurie Smith
Leaderboard of Boston
Lee Pelletier
Leon and Martha Croteau
Leonard Small Charitable Fund
Leone, McDonnell & Roberts, P.A.
Liberty Mutual
Linda and Morris Spil
Linda Myers
Linda Raimondi
Linda Stafford
Linda Tyring
Lindsey Lapointe
Dr. Lindsey Williams
Lindsey Wyma
Lisa Morin and Todd Allen
Lisa Nicholson
Lisa Stanley
Lloyd and Linda Farnham, In Memory of 
 John Andrews
Lois J. Brown, In Memory of John Andrews
Loraine Pettigrew
Loretta Redden
M. Caviris
Marci Stone
Margaret Buckingham
Margaret Joyce, In Memory of John Andrews
Margaret Warner
Margaret Kieschnick
Dr. Maria Socorro Quisumbing-King 
 and Walter King
Marie P. Horan
Mark and Kathleen Lord
Mark and Michele Holt-Shannon, In Memory of 
 John Andrews
Mark Harvie
Mark Miller and Peggy Vagts
Mark Santoski and Maggie Wallace
Mark W. Hunter
Martin and Carole Jaffe
Mary Beth Rudolph
Reverend Mary Doane
Mary M. Kelly, In Memory of John Andrews
Mary O'Melia
Mary Sivongsa
Mary Sylvain
Mathew Wilber
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 Thank you to our Donors
Abraham Burtman Trust
Adam Jodoin
Adaon Pierson
Adelaida Stamenova
Aileen Orchard
Aime Cedrone
Alan and Carol Brown
Dr. Alecia Magnifico
Alexandra Poulis
Alison Dorow
Alissa Clark
Alyssa Neslusan
Amanda Haney
American Legion Aux Unit 8
Ann Hartman
Ann Marie Hackett
Anne Vallette
Annette Davies
Arlene Terrazzano, In Memory of
 John Andrews
Audrey Havsky
Bank of America
Bank of New Hampshire
Barbara Sutton
Betsey Andrews Parker 
 and Kelly Parker
Betty Nitchie
Beverly Corriveau
Bill and Kristine Baber
Bill M. Davis
Dr. Billie A. Bondar
The Blackbaud Giving Fund
Bonney Staffing
Brad Calabro
Brandy Gagnon
Brendan and Penny Gnall
Brian and Susan Wydra
Brian Miles
Bruce and Julie Lindsay
Bruce and Nancy Walker
Burt and Alice Matheny
Butternut Farm
Carla Desrosiers
Carole Bunting
Catherine Morse, In Memory of 
 John Andrews
Center for Assessment
CGI Business Solutions
Charities Aid Foundation of America
Charles B. Lockhart and Jean Giles-Sims
Cheryl and Andrew Ewart
Cheryl Robicheau
Chester Riley
Chris and Katherine Parker
Christina DeMaio
Christine Bagley, In Memory of 
 John Andrews
Christopher and Christine Lawrence
Christopher Curatolo
Christopher Strub
Cisco
Connexus Credit Union
Cynthia Palladino, In Memory of 
 Delores Beers
Cynthia Tokos

Cynthia Wyatt
Dan Cronin
Daniel Kern
David and Colleen Heller
Danielle and Keith Holt
David Deutsch
David Herod
David Murphy
David and Diane Ness Charitable Fund
Dr. David B. Staples and 
 Maureen F. Staples
Senator David H. Watters
Dawn Vinciguerra
Dr. Deb Harrigan and Matthew Lahr
Denise Harlow
Dennis and Darlene Shanahan
Dennis Jacobs
Diane and Gerald Dooda
Diane Donahue
DiPrizio Lumber
Donna Claveau
Donna Ledgard
Doris and Lee Prescott
Dorothea D. Hooper
Dorothy W. Fisher
Douglas and Stella Scamman,
 In Memory of Delores Beers
Douglas Lund
Dover Democrats
Dupont's Service Center
Eastern Alliance Insurance Group
Eastern Bank
Eastern Propane
Ebbe and David Divins
Egg Clearinghouse, Inc.
Eileen and William Sutherland
Elizabeth and Bruce Hutchinson
Elizabeth and David Tong
Elizabeth Goldman
Elizabeth Wilber
Emily Davie
Eric and Carolyn Decker
Eric and Martha Stone
Essential Planning, LLC
Dr. Eugene Soares and 
 Donna Soares
Fay Garabedian, In Memory of 
  John Andrews
FedPoint
First Parish Church
Francis Spiridigliozzi
Fuller Foundation
Gail Minschwaner
Gale and George Carey
Gather
Gef and Kathleen Crompton
George and Jane Ann Sherwood
Gerri Cannon
Gordon Erickson
Granite United Way
Greenland Veterans Association 
Greg and The Morning Buzz
Gretchen L. Stein
Hannaford
Hazel Molin

Holy Rosary Credit Union
Home, LLC
Hoover & Flynn, PLLC
Irene C. Couture
James Bailey and Gwen Putnam-Bailey, 
 In Memory of Delores Beers
James Perl
James Robertson
James Verschueren
Jan and Shannon Nedelka
Jane Perry
Jane Ryan
Jason Thomas
Jay Trahan
Jayne and Robert Brown
Jean E. Ellison
Jean Miccolo
Jeffery and Margaret Balboni
Jeffrey Jordan
Jenn Avedisian
Jennifer Andrews
Jeremiah Dickinson and 
 Beth Collea
Jessica Ecker
Jill Gallant
Jim and Josee Brannen
Jim and Lisa Mastro
Joan and Paul Stowe
Joann Buonomano
Joanne Burke
Joanne Foster
Joanne Hinds
Joanne Straight
John and Barbara Brothwell
John and Paula Carley
John and Penelope Reynolds
John Lovering
Dr. John McClain
John M Mettee Revocable Trust
Jon Graca
Joseph Bagley, In Memory of John Andrews
J.S. Miller
Judith and Bruce Young
Judith Cole
Judy Morrison
Julia Roberts
Juliana Flintosh
Juliana Lonergan
Julie Fisher
Julie Fournier
Julie Piechowski, In Memory of John Andrews
Julie Sabol
June Pinkham
Karen Monaco
Karyn and Michael McBride
Kate and Kevin Collins
Katharine Moody and Kenneth Ernstoff
Kathleen and Larrie Upton
Kathleen Morrison
Kathryn Lijoi
Kathy Fink
Kennebunk Savings Bank
Kenneth and Deanna Gallant
Kenneth and Stacie Chu

Municipal Support

City of Dover 
City of Rochester 
City of Somersworth 
Town of Barrington 
Town of Deerfield 

Town of Milton 
Town of New Durham 
Town of Rollinsford 
Town of Strafford 

We gratefully acknowledge the support we receive from
the municipalities we serve. 

Town of Durham
Town of Lee
Town of Madbury
Town of Middleton 
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 Thank you to our Donors
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New Hampshire Charitable Foundation's 
 Perkins Kwoka Charitable Fund
New Hampshire Charitable Foundation's  
 Techfabrik Fund
New Hampshire Children's Trust
Nicole Papaioannou
Palma P. Smith, In Memory of Delores
 Beers
Pam Lessard
Pamela Parkinson
Parish of the Assumption
Patricia Harmon, In Memory of 
 Raymond Davis
Patricia Wood
Paul and Martha Cox
Paul and Robin Timmerman
Paul Gasowski
Paul Pelletier
People's United Bank
Peter and Ann Strachan
Peter and Jennie Dinnerman, 
 In Memory of Delores Beers
Peter Gregorakos and Karen Arnault
Peter Squires and Anne Marple 
 Charitable Giving Fund
Petros Lazos
Phyllis Woods
Pike Industries, Inc.
Pledgeling Foundation
Property Tax Advisors
Relyco Sales Inc.
Richard and Nancy Weik
Richard and Susan Card
Richard and Susan Spence
Richard Behan
Robert and Angelita Burgess
Robert C. Carrier
Robert E. Gaetjens
Robert Gordon

I n - K i n d  D o n o r s
Albany Engineered Composites 
Aldi - Dover 
Alexandra Dinsmore
Allie Lane
Altrusa of the Seacoast 
Amanda Fleischmann
Amanda Perry
Amy Head
Andy Head
Amy Hunt
Ann Schultz
Annie Hofmann
Annual Caring & Sharing 
 Seacoast Food Drive 
Auke Meijers
Barbara MacDonald
Bekah Forsey
Bette Reith
Beverly Shevenell
Binnie Media  
Brendan Cooney
Catherine Langellotti
Chantel Issonda
Christen Curran
Connor Holt-Corti
Crystal Paradis
David Clark

Michaela Jancsy
Michelle Clancy
Michelle Cedrone
Mission in the Rain
Newick's Lobster House 
Nicholas Barretto
Nicole Yergeau
Pamela Raley
Pamela Giguere
Parish of the
 Assumption 
Patricia Potvin
Patrick Hart
Patty Bittner
Rachel Michaud
Rachel Packard
Rachel LaPlante
Rachel Tappan
Raenya Morann
Riley Lane
Robin Murphy-Bisson
Roddi Smith
Ross Furniture 
Rotary Club of Dover
Ruth Ryan
Sam Poe 

Hannaford - Dover Central 
Hannaford - Dover Fields 
Hannaford - Rochester
Heather Ramos
Heather Daniel
Heather Whitford
Hilltop Fun Center 
Jamie McPheters
Janet and Allen Williams
Jason and Katie Brodeur
Jay Lawrence
Jen MacNeil
Jennifer Hadges
Jennifer Richardson
Jennifer Del Deo
Jilliane Wiley
Joanne Foster
Joanne Kelley
Jodi Langellotti
John Carberry
Joni Ferland
Joss Birnie
Judy Edwards
Julie Anderson
June Gouldbrough

David Jordan
Debbie Leavitt
Debbie Fitzgerald
Debby Rearick-Curran
Debra O'Brien
Don Goodnow
Dos Mexican Eats 
Dover Bowl Family Fun Center 
Dover Boy Scouts 
Dover Cub Scouts 
Dover Housing Authority 
Elaine Hurley
Emily Lawrence
End 68 Hours of Hunger 
Erica Sgrignuoli
Exeter Hospital Pharmacy 
F. Chickering
First City Cars and Trucks 
First Parish Church 
Gale Carey
GFWC - NH Women's Club 
 of Somersworth 
Golf and Ski Warehouse 
Goodwin Community Health 
Granite United Way 
Gudrun Valentine

Karen Laban
Kate Hill
Kathy Mills
Katie Poole
Kelly Glennon
Kim Spaulding
Kristen Murphy
Ky Wolterbeek
Laurel Severson
Lauren Magee
Lauren Neugebauer
Lauren Jacoby
Laurie Smith
Leah Mongeon
Lindt Chocolate USA
Linnea Nemeth
Lisa Barnes
Lisa Payeur
Luz Bay
Lynn Rogers
M Rennie
Marci Stone
Melissa and Tim
 Waterhouse

Seacoast Charter School
Service Credit Union 
Shaheen & Gordon, P.A. 
St. Thomas Episcopal Church 
Stephanie Barnes
Stoneface Brewing Company 
Strafford County Board of Realtors 
Stripe Nine Brewing Company 
Subcom, LLC 
Summit Land Development/
 Pointe Place 
Susan Danforth
Susan White Ahl
Susan Zelie
Sylvia Rodden
Tessa Brown
Todd Sigmon
Tom Clancy
Tori Bird
Tracey Adams
UNH Health & Wellness 
United Way of Massachusetts Bay 
 & Merrimack Valley 
USDA 
Vouchers for Veterans 
Wentworth-Douglass Hospital 
Whittle Wendy
Willow MacNeil

Susan Mathison
Susan Turner
Susan White Ahl
Suzanne K. Loder
Suzanne Salehkhou
Suzanne T. Petersen
Sylvia and Philip Pelletier
Tamera Harriman
Tanya M. Cattabriga and William J. Howell
Temple Israel
Theresa Jarvis
Thomas and Elizabeth Newkirk
Thomas and Mary Anne Chapman,
 In Memory of John Andrews
Thomas F. Levasseur
Thomas F. Parks, Jr. and Mildred S. Parks
Thomas Proulx
Thomas R. and Patricia C. Barstow
Representative Thomas Southworth
Representative Timothy Fontneau and 
 Sally Fontneau
Tim and Mary Barretto
Tom Irwin
Town Fair Tire Foundation
Townsend Energy/Borderline Fuels
Tucker Jacobson
United Way of Massachusetts Bay and
 Merrimack Valley
Valerie Moyer
Van Splunder Donor Advised Fund
The Vasilike Demopoulos Revocable Trust
Vaughn Hernandez
Virginia E. Beck, In Memory of Bob Soucy
Weibrecht & Ecker, PLLC
Wentworth-Douglass Hospital
Will Conway
William C. Huff Moving & Storage
William Newkirk and Cheryl Tschanz
 Family Foundation
William R. Harbron
Women's Club of Somersworth
Z. Cameo Johnson-Cramer

Dr. Robert Harrington
Robin Luri-Meyerkopf
Robin Rueter, In Memory of 
 John Andrews 
Rochelle Yastek
Rochester Emblem Club
Rochester Police Benevolent 
 Association
Rosemary Garretson, In Memory of 
 John Andrews
Rotary Club of Dover
Ruth C. Arrington
S.J. Sturgeon
Sam Zuckerman
Samantha Christen
Sandra Cohen-Holmes
Sandra Hodge
Sandra Keans
Saundra R. Ackler
Schuyler Scribner
Scott Christom
Seacoast Newspapers Community
Shackford Family Trust Charitable 
 Giving Fund
Shanahan Family
Shaw's
Sheridan A. Lloyd
Shirley Glanz Charitable Fund
Shirley Wilson
Southern New Hampshire Services,
 In memory of John Andrews
St. John's United Methodist Church
St. Pauly Textile Inc
Stephen and Karen Moore, In Memory of 
 John Andrews
Steven and Nancy Oman We Care Fund
Steven and Susan Maimes
Stonewall Kitchen
Strafford County Board of Realtors
Susan Jackson
Susan L. Herpich

Matthew and Amy Mader, In Memory of 
 John Andrews
Matthew N. Fleury
Dr. Maureen Gillespie
McDermott Family Charitable Trust
Melinda Towle
Melissa Lesniak
Mezzanine Catering
Michael and Laurie Steinberg
Michael Garabedian, In Memory of John Andrews
Michael Tiffany
Michael Willett
Michele J. Boulanger
Michelle Clancy
Michelle M. Jones, In Memory of 
 John Andrews
Mike Carle and Karen Utgard
Million Dollar Round Table
Miranda Anderson
Mollie Pettigrew
Morgan Schulte
Myles S. Bratter
Nadine and James Rueter, In Memory of
  John Andrews
Nancy Belanger
Nancy Chaikin
Nancy Eckerson
Nancy Little
Nedelka Family Charitable Fund
Network for Good
Neville Family Trust of 2013
New Hampshire Center for Nonprofits
New Hampshire Charitable Foundation
New Hampshire Charitable Foundation’s
 Thomas W. Haas Fund
New Hampshire Charitable Foundation's 
 Bonterra Farms Fund
New Hampshire Charitable Foundation's 
 Francis Fund
New Hampshire Charitable Foundation's
 Ouellette and Furbush Family Fund

**We apologize for any errors or omissions in these lists. Some donations may be missing due
to printing deadlines. Please contact our Advancement Office at (603) 435-2480 so we may
properly recognize and thank you in the future.
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Mailing 
Address

577 Central Avenue
Suite 10

 Dover, NH 03820

603-435-2500
straffordcap.org
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